
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  TO:  Jared Cape, Budget Analyst 
 
  FROM:  Jennifer Hogue, Director of Legislative Services 
 
  DATE:  March 8, 2024 
 
  RE:  2024 LOCAL IMPACT STATEMENT REPORT 
 
 

The Ohio School Boards Association (OSBA) is pleased to have the 
opportunity to review the 2024 Local Impact Statement Report on bills 
enacted in 2023. The Legislative Service Commission (LSC) report to the 
Ohio General Assembly and the public on the fiscal impact of certain 
specific bills is a valuable service.  

 
OSBA strongly believes and reiterates its longstanding desire to see even 
more bills subject to having fiscal impact statements prepared. This is 
particularly true for omnibus bills, such as the biennial budget bill. 
Appropriate funding for the education of Ohio’s public school students is 
an ongoing concern for boards of education and should be shared by all 
of Ohio’s citizens.   
 
Once again, OSBA wishes to express appreciation to the Legislative 
Service Commission for its hard work and diligence on this important 
task. We look forward to working with you now and in the future. 

 
 
 


